# **Hope One World**

Registered Charity No. 1016550

Believe in the power of education to achieve positive and lasting change

Greetings to all of HOW's supporters and colleagues everywhere!

"Losar Bey Tashi Delek" to all our Tibetan colleagues in looking forward to Losar which this year begins on 24th February.

"Happy New Year" to all our colleagues!

## 2019 Project: Mussoorie and Rajpur

Mary Stevenson and Bev Judson spent two weeks in August 2019 in India at Tibetan Homes Foundation Schools, Rajpur and Mussoorie.

The focus was on a strategic approach to exam preparation. A key element of this was the use of a spreadsheet to analyse exam/test results and identify where teaching needs to be changed/targeted.



This led to the process of action planning to enable desired changes to be implemented.

Running throughout this was an emphasis upon using strategies for Assessment for Learning in the classroom.

Both the headteacher at Mussoorie and the Principal at Rajpur voiced their intention for



Teachers pract<mark>ising an</mark>alysing t<mark>heir</mark> own class exam results.

teachers to use the spreadsheet across all subjects in school. They planned to arrange for key teachers who had attended the workshops to train other colleagues and in fact Bev and Mary were delighted to find this actually, already taking place towards the end of the Project.

The headteacher at Mussoorie attended all the workshops. He was very interested in the approach to action planning which was introduced and intends to use this more widely in the school. He also talked about ways of using the spreadsheet analysis and action planning to monitor the performance of underachieving students, across several departments.

## 2019 Visit to Tibetan Children's Villages Dharamsala

#### News from our Dharamsala Correspondent!

Liz MacGarvey reports from the most recent of her twice a year visits to TCV Dharamsala.

This year during my visit to India, I had the pleasure of working once again with my colleagues Tenzin Pelmo Ia(TP) the English Resource Person (Advisor for English), Tsering Dolkar Ia and Yeshi Dolma Ia.

Tsering Dolkar is responsible for English in the senior classes 11 and 12 and this year she asked if I would concentrate on Y11. As usual it was a pleasure to work with these engaging and responsive students.



Liz with Tsering Dolkar la and Yeshi Dolma la



My interactions further down the school with Yeshi Dolma la's Y6 students were equally interesting though I took just a few classes here as it was coming towards home time.....

It's always fun to interact with TCV students and I am grateful to my colleagues and to TCV management for allowing me to spend time with their students on every visit.

TCV celebrates the 59th anniversary of the founding of the school.

## **HOW 2020 Calendar**

We are indebted to Sandra's daughter, Georgia McDonald, who this year produced our 2020 Calendar. Georgia has also designed a series of open cards for HOW which are available to buy. We are very happy to announce that this talented designer will be working with us again this year.

Calendars and Cards available to order. Please contact HOW via email:

info@hopeoneworld.org.uk

#### **HOPE ONE WORLD**

## Tibetan Children's Villages Pilot Project

As a result of further discussion which took place between the Director of TCV and Liz MacGarvey during her most recent visit, we can confirm that Pat Cameron and Liz MacGarvey will conduct a project at TVC Dharamsala between 6<sup>th</sup> and 17<sup>th</sup> of April 2020.

The programme will consist of two weeks of observations of Class 5 and Class 6 students. The focus will be on the effects of the introduction of English in different age groups. Students need to be proficient in English as all lessons and examinations across the curriculum in secondary years are conducted through the medium of English. The Team will explore possible ways forward for Hope One World to enhance provision in future years.

## **Future Projects**

#### **TCV Dharamsala**

In 2021, it is hoped that we will send a team of tutors briefed to provide cross-curricular support to teachers and secondary students, starting in Y6.

Watch this space fo<mark>r calls for volunteers from ac</mark>ross English , S<mark>ci</mark>ence and Maths - and for funds to support our work!

## **Fundraising**

As always this remains the main funding for all our projects.

Thanks to all committee members for their hard work throughout the year.

#### June 2019

In June of 2019, we set up stall at the Wirral Earthfest. What a great success for HOW! We raised £320 towards our next project through the sale of genuine Tibetan and Indian goods brought back from India in previous projects. Weather was gorgeous, people were lovely and friendly. Many people picked up our information flyer as well as buying lots of goods!



Mary, Pat, Bev and Sandra at Wirral EarthFest.

#### **HOPE ONE WORLD**

#### November 2019

A table was organised by Sandra Hiett at the Hulme Hall Christmas Fair which raised £120 for HOW.

Sandra took part and organized an Art Project in August 2018 at Rajpur and Mussoorie. Sandra has continued to support HOW by subsequently becoming a stalwart member of the HOW Committee. Thank you Sandra for your support at committee meetings and practical backing of HOW and fundraising activities.

# **Future Fundraising**

### February 2020



We are hoping to once again hold a fundraiser for HOW around Losar. Watch this space!

### September 2020

Wirral Earth Festival will return for its eighth edition of Earth and People friendly activities! Expect the same mix of live music, storytelling, stalls from makers and interest groups, food, drink and more and HOW will be there. Date to be confirmed!



# **Hope One World needs you!**

Hope One World needs your help to continue to support our overseas partners.



A message from Mary Stevenson, Chair of HOW:

"Hope One World is seeking well balanced, committed volunteers who are able to work within a supportive and open-minded team".

We are starting to recruit volunteers for projects in 2021. If you are interested in applying and would like more information simply email us.

Email: info@hopeoneworld.org.uk Website: www.hopeoneworld.org.uk/

## Making a donation online....

If you would like to make a donation to Hope One World online, full details of how to do this can be found on our website <a href="www.hopeoneworld.org.uk/">www.hopeoneworld.org.uk/</a>. Please use the links to *Charity Checkout* and use Gift Aid if you are a tax payer.







### We would like to thank....

HOW Members and Supporters who donate online and through Payroll Giving.

Our Lady of the Annunciation, Bishop Eton, Liverpool for the use of the Hughes Meeting Room and the Fisher More Hall.

Hope One World is supported by tutors, teachers and students from Liverpool Hope University, Liverpool John Moores University, Our Lady's Bishop Eton RC Primary School Liverpool, National Centre for Excellence in Teaching Mathematics.

How One World is registered with and recognised by The Charity commission www.charity-commission.gov.uk/, Charities Trust www.charitiestrust.org/, Charity Checkout www.charitycheckout.co.uk



